MANITOBA PROSPECTORS AND DEVELOPERS ASSOCIATION INC.

NEWSLETTER

Your *Manitoba Prospectors & Developers Association Inc.* (MPDA) was very active this past year with meetings held on the 1st Wednesday of every month at the Canada Inn, Polo Park, 1405 St. Matthews Avenue at 12:00 p.m.

All are welcome to attend the luncheons.

Gold panning excursions were set up at the Forks during *Mining Week*, May 25 - 29. There were over 3,000 in attendance despite poor weather conditions. Because of the high volumes, members are encouraged to help with the display next year.

The MPDA has been continually involved in the discussions and recommendations of the *Hayes River Heritage Park* and the *East Side Lake Winnipeg Round Table* forums.

Discussions and a letter was sent to *Mines Act Review Board* expressing concerns with changes to the Mines Act. Any imput or concerns would be appreciated.

Your MPDA members attended meetings in regards to the *Atikaki – Woodland Caribou First Nation Heritage Site* located from Poplar River South to the Bloodvein River.

A meeting ws held with representitives from *Manitoba Conservation* regarding the standardization, and delays on the issuing of work permitts across the province.

The *Annual General Meeting* was held on November 2, 2005.

2004 / 2005 DIRECTORS | OFFICERS | COMMITTEES

DIRECTORS:

Don Anderson
J.C. Campbell
Greg Holden
Pat Holden
Horst Petak

• Jim Brown
Doug Fogwill
Kevin Murphy
Horst Petak
• Dave Meek

OFFICERS:

Pat Holden, President
Don Anderson, Vice-President
Horst Petak, Treasurer
Jim Brown, Secretary

EDUCATION COMMITTEE:

M. Reynolds

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:

J. Brown, S. Lesavage

MELC:

D. Fogwill, R. Cooke, J.C. Campbell

MINES ACT REVIEW:

J. Brown, P. Holden

NEWSLETTER:

D. Meek

COMMUNITY LIASON/PR:

J.C. Campbell

EAST SIDE L. WPG:

R. Cooke, P. Holden